
Date: 2/18/2016 12:59:10 PM 
Subject: Meeting re. the DV Task Force

Good afternoon Representative Pitts,

Hope you are well -  I just tried your cell but wanted to follow up with an email as well. Our office wanted to touch 
base with you regarding recommendations from the Domestic Violence Task Force. We would like to share some 
background information with you that you and your subcommittee may find helpful.

Would you be able to meet with us for a few minutes next Tuesday when you're in town for session?

Sincerely,

Rebecca

From: Schimsa, Rebecca <RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov>
To: schd14@prtcnet.com <schd14@prtcnet.com>
CC: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Glaccum, David <DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov>

Rebecca S. Schimsa 
Deputy Legal Counsel 
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley 
O: 803-734-6068 | C: 803-429-4561

One SC Flood Relief Fund -  www.onescfund.org
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